Windsock Village Property Owners Corp.

Windsock Village Aviation Corp.

Board Meeting Minutes

April 21, 2005

WVPOC:  Don Meader, Jay Brennan, Peter Lambert, Carolyn Buskirk, Tom Gill, Bill Clegg, Richard Sacco, Barbara Clifford, Glenn Mori, Bev Mason

WVAC:  Don Meader, Maureen Lussier, Kelly Jeffries, Dwight Allenson, Bill Clegg, Barbara Clifford, Glenn Mori, Bev Mason

Guests:  George Gyorke, Dot Allenson, Roger Currier, Chuck Waldo

Minutes: WVPOC – Motion to approve as written, seconded, passed.

 WVAC – Motion to approve as written, seconded, passed.

Treasurer’s Report -  Barbara reported she has decided to keep the savings for the runway and taxiway money separate by accounting; but, not open a separate savings account (if this is ok with the board).  She reported that there is about $5,150 in the taxiway savings.  There was no objection from the board.  She also stated there are 2 parties that still owe assessments from last year.  One is paying partial payments and the other has made no contact.

Public Input:  None

Gazebo:  Don felt we should make a decision tonight on when to get things started.  Maureen L said that Tom Kondrat was on board to be the General Contractor and had volunteers lined up to do the job.  Bev asked is there was a list of needed materials and had anyone obtained an actual estimate for how much materials would cost?  Do we have enough money to do the job?  There is $1,045 in the account as of this meeting.  

Glenn Mason asked if the board had considered purchasing a Gazebo already constructed?  This could then be placed on cement blocks.  He has seen a couple of places where they are sold.  Glenn was willing to look into how much it would cost to purchase one.  

Don will put something in the Litter Day letter reporting to the residents the progress of the project.

Correspondence:  1.  Rental Property owned by Newalls:  Don read a letter to be sent to the owners of Lot 9, WV-II, giving them until June 10th to correct violations noted.  There are at least 2 unregistered vehicles on the property along with a refrigerator.  Motion to send letter, seconded – passed.

2. Attorney letters to Mori & Brothers:  Mori & Brothers had until May 1st to correct deficiencies at their property.  As of this meeting the violations still exist.  Motion made to go to the association’s attorney and have the attorney send a letter to the two property owners after May 1st if not in compliance.  Seconded. Motion passed.

3. Haight Letter:  Don read a letter from Mr. Haight in regard to a drain/catch basin being placed in the road’s edge near his home.  This drain has not been installed and he had water running on his property during the thaw.  Glenn explained that there was no money left in the budget to correct this problem.  Don was to write a letter to Mr. Haight in regard to getting this drain in the budget for next year.

4. Nature Conservancy:  Don had sent a letter to the Conservancy on 10-28-04 explaining their request for a waiver in annual association dues would be taken to annual meeting.  The request would be in the form of asking the body to return their dues to them as a donation.  In exchange, the nature conservancy would agree to several conditions outlined.  Don had not received any response.  It was then discovered that no bill had been sent (this was to be done back in September).  WVPOC – motion made to send a bill to the Nature Conservancy for the 2004-2005 billing period along with the letter.  Seconded, passed.  WVAC – Same motion, seconded, passed.

Website – Creation:  Report of the committee – Tom reported there is a way for WV to have a website through Yahoo Groups at little to no cost to the association.  At the next board meeting he will have a presentation for review.  With the approval of the board, this is the presentation that will be taken to annual meeting for the body to discuss.  

Budget Process:  WVPOC – It was decided the Gazebo account would not be shown on the budget/expense sheet.  This account will be shown on a separate sheet for annual meeting.

Barbara presented a DRAFT 2005-2006 proposed budget to the board members for review.  The items as presented were agreed upon to be taken to the annual meeting with the exception of adding $4,000 for reserve account; and making postage $500.  Also, Glenn explained that the Winter Road Maint was over spent by more than the $2,000 that the board is allowed to expend.  He said he is willing to make a separate line item on the budget for next year outlining this overage.  This would mean that he would wait for payment till after annual meeting.  Motion made “To take overage to annual meeting” seconded, passed.  This amount would be $3,340.  Also, Glenn explained that his bill for the storm cleanup came to $3,450.  As he had stated at an earlier meeting, he would also wait for this till after annual meeting.  This would add a separate line item for Storm Cleanup of $3,450.

WVAC – We moved to the Runway Project Assessment – return to AV members – Don explained it was stated at the last special meeting, should the runway restoration project not be voted in, then the $170 special assessment would be applied to the next year’s assessment.  Barbara was asked if there was any tax consequence if we hold this money past the end of our fiscal year.  Barbara was not sure and would look into it before the next board meeting, which is still prior to the end of the fiscal year.  Maureen L brought up – if we return the $170, then we should return interest on this money.  Board agreed to discuss this later.

Don read a letter from the insurance company – referring to a cancellation on the Aviation Policy.  Barbara was to call Hodge Insurance Agency to get a new quote.

The DRAFT 2005-2006 budget presented was pretty well accepted as presented with the following changes:  Postage increased to $500.  The insurance line will be changed next meeting when we get new estimate (should it change).  Motion was made to add a seeding line in the budget for $5,000, seconded, passed.

Glenn asked about the storm damage on the upper taxiways.  The board had no objection to Eaglecrest doing the work and holding the bill til after annual meeting.  There was a line added on the budget for Taxiway Storm Cleanup in the amount of $3,500.

Open Board Seats for Annual Meeting:  WVPOC – 3 for 3 years and 1 for 1 year.  WVAC – 3 for 3 years.  

Annual Meeting – June 11, 2005:  WVAC first meeting at 8:30 am registration: 9:00 am meeting starts – The meeting will be at the Mason’s hangar.

Runway Project:  Glenn M explained a proposal he had received from Ambrose Brothers.  The pavement would be 3040’ long, 50’ wide; cover 200’ north and south of the threshold; pavement narrows and connects to Navajo Trail.  The project would remove the topsoil of only the paved areas.  Cost of this would be $230,000 with 3” of pavement:  a $47,000 deduction could be made if you reduced the pavement by 1”.

Don felt we needed to present a project at annual meeting.  He also felt that this proposal should be passed by the Pilots Alliance to see if this type of improvement would be acceptable to the pilots.  It was then asked if we take this out to bid?  Where does the funding come from?  Last year there was a pledge from the pilots.  Does this still apply?

Don then presented a letter asking for donations to this project up front.  This is a donation from anyone wishing to contribute to the Runway Asphalt Project.  Money donated by May 1st will be donated to the WVAC to be used to reduce the paving line item loan obligation. 

Don asked if any board member had any objection to this letter being sent along with the Litter Day notification.  No objection noted. 

Litter Day: Don read the letter going out to notify members of the litter day gathering on May 21st – 10:00 am for litter pickup and 12:00 noon for cookout.  It was decided that the cookout would be held at the common area.  Lunch would be hamburgs/hotdogs and all the fixings.  Carolyn B would be in charge of soliciting salads.  In the litter day letter, there is a request for anyone having a request for an item on the annual meeting agenda, get in to the board in writing by May 10th.

Other Items:  Jay  Brennan – noted that M. Bacon has completed the logging on the large parcel of land behind WV.  Appears to have done a nice job adhering to their agreement with WV.  Suggested that a letter of thanks go to him.

Jay Brennan – Brought up the issue of plowing people’s hangars on the runway.  Don explained there are two schools of thought – (1) the association creates the large bank of snow – should we remove it – (2) everyone is responsible for their own hangars snow removal.  Board agreed to put the issue on the agenda for annual meeting.  Motion made – “The expense of snow bank removal be that of the property owner, seconded, passed.  It was agreed that we would discuss the board’s recommendation at next board meeting.

 Public Input:  Chuck Waldo wanted clarity of the plowing issue on the runway.  Explanation was given that the runway was plowed creating large snow banks.  Then the banks are removed at the association’s expense.

Richard Sacco – Concerned about the increased costs in the proposed budgets.

He questioned meeting with the pilot’s alliance.  It was stated that the pilot’s alliance meetings are never closed to anyone and the purpose was for Don to inform the pilots on the proposal obtained thus far.  It was not going to be a formal board meeting.

Richard questioned should the association borrower the money for the restoration project, what would the interest rate be?  Board members confirmed that the actual rates and terms had not been determined at this point.

Richard requested that the boards re-consider recommending a project where we have to borrower money from a bank.

Motion to adjourn meeting, seconded, passed.

Respectfully submitted,

Beverly Mason, Secretary

NEXT MEETING MAY 12TH AT 6:30 PM

BILL CLEGG’S HANGAR

